ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY 25th October 2012

Osprey Room, Highland Football Academy, Dingwall @7.30pm
 Present

Jim Hyslop/ Jenny Maclennan/ Joan Maxwell/ Jack Murray/ Garry Bain/ Sandy Gall/ Sandra Gass/ ASC Dawn Taylor/Fiona Brodie (ASC Fortrose)/ David Stuart Cromarty Firth Cycling club.
1. Apologies

Keith Pickering/ Davie Ogilvie/ Sandra Gass/ Roy Sinclair/ Darren Reid/ Margaret Farmer
2. Minutes of Last Meeting

Jack Murray welcomed everyone to the bi-monthly meeting. Our couoncillor members have still not been appointed and we are awaiting this decision. The minutes of the last meeting were agreed with no changes,

Proposed  Jim Hyslop.
Seconded  Garry Bain.
3. Matters Arising
a) Dingwall Taekwondo’s application for funding for gradings was turned down at the last meeting .The club intended to reapply for these and further clarification was sought from Jeannie Graham. She responded that the gradings came neither under excellence nor sports development. It was noted that the money is going abroad and that it does not come under the sport’s governing body in this country.
b) At the SALSC bowling the Gents team from Conon and Maryburgh outdoor bowling won second place.

PGA golf coaching grants were discussed with Willie Mackay and it is agreed that these must be classed under sports development.

4. ASC Report
Summer transition saw 120 youngsters take part in a week of activities with 20 volunteer seniors helping out. The final day saw a visit to Landmark. Contact has been made with the new school Ben Wyvis Primary where after school activities are already planned. Skateboarding and free running have been suggested for the primaries with a sports leadership programme on going at Ferintosh and Mulbuie primary. Shinty is being delivered through seven p5’s

  Football development @Brora for girls only P4-18years age range. 

Positive Coaching Scotland is being widely promoted to encourage participation in    sport without a win at all costs ethos. Also promoting respect for coaches, volunteers  and referees.


Recruitment of new volunteers is on-going, e.g. hockey @ Resolis school hockey club at capacity.  Young leaders being trained from p5 upwards, P6/7 taking games in lunch breaks.


PCS courses to be emailed to all clubs via Dawn. Will also be put on website.
5. Correspondence

1) Letter of thanks received from Invergordon Bowling Club
2) Saslc published their way forward plan. Some issues arising from their Oct newsletter regarding tax issues from honorariums. Joan to contact Alan Hoseason to see how IASC dealt with this.
3) Young volunteers for Glasgow games, details will be forwarded to all clubs.
4) Salsc seminar -- 23rd March 2013
5)Fyrish Flyers invite to quiz night.

6)  Highland Coaching awards. We put forward Rob Parkes, RSRFC, Emma Burns, Fyrish Gymnastics and Dave Murray, Lochcarron Sailing Club. Certificates recognising their nominations will be sent out.
6. Grant aid

The following grants were considered
	Club /

Organisation
	Grant

1
	Grant

2
	Action
	Balance Available 

	Chanonry sailing Club
	£354.13
	£500
	Granted
	£145.87

	Highland Budokan Judo Club
	£618.75
	
	Granted
	    £131.25

	Dingwall Taekwondo Club
	£500
	
	Rejected
	£1000

	Individual Members
	£30
	
	Withdrew
	

	HDCPSC
	£500
	£500
	Granted
	£0

	Inverness Pony Club/INDIV
	£500
	
	TBC
	£500

	Cromarty Firth CC
	£213.50
	
	Granted
	 £586.50

	Inverness Harriers AAC (2)
	£170.24
	
	Granted
	£829.76

	Dingwall Football Club
	£301.22
	
	Granted
	£698.78


Sandy Gall gave an informative talk on his sport and his progress in it. The committee agreed to support his international attendance at events as part of the Scottish team from the Trust Fund .
 An Athlete template will be issued to all who are receiving grants from attending multiple events. Long term outstanding grants will be pursued diligently before the end of the financial year.
7. Treasurer’s Report.

1. Little movement in Trust Fund it stands at £12,466.42. Sports fund £6452.84 travel fund £3546.81. £9045 of grant including this evening’s items committed..
2.  Joan acknowledged funds are sufficient to allow full £1000 per club. As previously agreed top-ups will be allocated to grants which have been restricted and clubs will be notified of the increased amount available.
3. £2050 has been received in membership fees. Joan suggested £1000 of this be put to Travel fund. Proposed Jim Hyslop, Seconded Jenny Maclennan.
8.  New members

Grant for Rachel Aiton. Inverness Pony club must join RCSC  to be eligible for grant aid.
9. AOCB

a) Awards Night. Jenny to ask Malin Wilson to give a brief talk on her experience as an Olympic Volunteer.
       
 b) Andy Little to be approached as key speaker

Senior athletes over 21 this year.
c) HSDA, no meeting. Tain Hub proceeding well. Four hubs to be set up in Aviemore, Lochaber, Tain and Caithness.
11. Date of next meeting

24th January 2013

then
21st March 2013

Awards night will be held on 6th  December. 
